
Draft Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
Wed. Feb. 1, 2023 – Virtual Meeting 

 
CLC Members In Attendance:  
Jochen Bezner, Jeremy Gamble, Peter Ipema, Matt Lawson, Julie Wedzinga, Julie Vanden Byllaardt 
 
Other Attendees: 
Kerry LeClair (Observer) 
Michael Durst (MECP) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 
 
Welcome 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q4 2022 
based on the Method 303 environmental audits conducted on a regular basis.  Coke battery audit results 
demonstrated compliance with all 2022 limits. 
 
One of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) representatives noted that the Stelco 
audit results reported are in line with the Ministry representative’s observations from battery inspections as 
recently as the previous week.  Another audit may be conducted later this fiscal year (likely later in February). 
 
Community Comments 
Jochen asked for clarification on how pushing emission opacities in the Method 303 daily audits are 
quantified.  Stelco representatives explained the methodology on how the pushing emission opacity is 
calculated, and described the operational adjustment process, if such an adjustment is required in accordance 
with Method 303. 
 
Jochen enquired about whether future CLC meetings may take place in-person.  Stelco indicated at this point 
in time, we plan to keep the meetings in the existing virtual format.  We can review again in the future, if 
necessary. 
 
Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for May 3, 2023. 


